PŘIJÍMACÍ TEST Z ANGLIČTINY NA ÚCJ FPF SU 2022 – varianta A – Key

| A | В | С | D | Е | F | G | Н | Σ |
|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |

A. You will hear a woman called Anna Stephens talking about her sailing trip around the world. For questions 1-5, fill in the missing information. You will hear Anna twice. (10 points)

- 1. Anna was employed by aTRAVEL AGENCY...... when she first started sailing.
- 2. Anna tested her boat on a trip which lasted only ... 6 DAYS..... because the boat got damaged.
- 3. Anna got the money she needed to make the trip from various(LOCAL) COMPANIES.......
- 4. Anna found the (ENORMOUS) STORMS..... in the Southern Ocean the most exciting part of the trip.
- 5. Anna's claim was doubted because she hadn't been in contact with people on ... OTHER SHIPS.... during her trip.

B. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the given word without changing the word. Use between 2 and 5 words including the given word. (12 points)

| Example: Seeing John in town was really surprising. | EXPECT |
|---|-------------------|
| Idid not expect to see John in town. | |
| 1. A friendly taxi driver drove us to town. | DRIVEN |
| We _were driven to town by a friendly taxi driver. | |
| 2. I cannot get all my clothes in the suitcase. | BIG |
| The suitcaseis not big enough to take all my clothes. | |
| 3. I wasn't able to get to the airport on time because of the bad weather. | PREVENTED |
| The bad weatherprevented me from getting to the airport on time. | |
| 4. The last time I went jogging was six months ago. | FOR |
| Ihaven't gone / been jogging for six months. | |
| 5. You are welcome to contact me if you need more information. | TOUCH |
| Feel freeto get in touch with me if you need more information. | |
| 6. I didn't buy the camera because it was so expensive. | BEEN |
| I would've bought the cameraif it had not been so expensive. | |
| C. Put the verbs in brackets in the correct form. | (12 points) |
| 1. The criminalwas arrested (arrest) two months after the robbery. | |
| 2. I didn't have any money on me because Ihad lost (lose) my wallet. | |
| 3. I feel that Ihave been watching (watch) too much TV lately. This has to stop. | |
| 4. Youweren't listening (not/listen) to me when I told you to turn the oven off. | |
| 5. I can assure you the parcelwill be sent (send) to you as soon as possible. | |
| 6. Why are you leaving? ~ Iam picking / going to pick / have to pick (pick) up Mike | e at the station. |

D. Use the correct form of the word in CAPITALS at the end of each sentence to fill the gap.

(8 points)

Example: I think I was _unfairly fired and I'm planning to sue the company. FAIR

The queue hasn't moved in ten minutes. I'm getting a bit IMPATIENT! PATIENCE
 The SCIENTIFIC name for common salt is sodium chloride. SCIENCE

3. The ROBBERY was widely reported on TV.

4. What is the HEIGHT of that mountain over there?

ROB
HIGH

E. Translate the sentences into English.

(12 points)

1. Donutili je říct pravdu.

They made them tell the truth. They forced / convinced them to tell the truth.

2. Po letech manželství si nebyl zvyklý sám vařit.

After years of marriage he wasn't used / accustomed to cooking for himself.

3. Komu jste dali ty peníze?

Who did you give the money (to)? / (To) whom did you give the money?

4. Dopis, který jsem poslal, neměl známku.

The letter (that/which) he sent didn't have a stamp on it / had no stamp on it.

5. Dneska je sobota, nemusíme do práce.

It's Saturday today, we don't have to / needn't go to work.

6. Zhubnul bys, kdybys nepil tolik piva.

You would lose weight if you didn't drink so much beer.

F. Read the text below and fill each gap with one suitable word.

(20 points)

Cats

Cats of all kinds are present in the legends, religion, mythology, and history of many different cultures. Cave paintings created (1) BY early humans display different types of wild cats which are now extinct, or no longer around. Many of these great beasts saw humans as food, but were hunted by humans (2) IN return. Cats similar to the ones kept as pets today started showing up in artwork thousands of years (3) AGO. For example, the ancient Egyptians believed cats (4) WERE the sacred, or special, animal of a goddess named Bast. They believed that Bast often appeared as a cat, so many ancient Egyptians respected and honored cats and kittens. However, other cultures feared cats or thought that they brought illnesses and bad luck. Today, with millions kept (5) AS pets in homes around the world, cats (6) HAVE become important members of (7) THEIR / OUR / MANY families. No one knows for sure when or how cats became very popular household pets. It is possible that people noticed (8) THAT / HOW cats hunted mice and rats, (9) SO they set food and milk out to keep the cats near their homes. This helped to prevent too many of these rodents (10) FROM coming into homes and eating people's food or spreading sickness.

G. Read the following article and circle the correct answer A, B, C or D.

(10 points)

Interview with Andrew Doyle: News Editor at Flight International

Believe it or not, I used to read *Flight International* every week from the age of eight onwards — my father, an aviator engineer, encouraged my early passion for planes but I never thought that one day I would be working on it as a journalist.

Flight International is read by anyone with an interest in aviation. From pilots to manufacturers, technicians to air vice marshals, all are readers looking for the latest news in this sector. As news editor, I'm responsible for deciding what appears on the 20 news pages we produce each week. Aviation is one of the few truly global industries and we have a team of reporters around the world. When I left school, my original plan was to become an engineer. I studied aeronautical engineering at university but found the course rather unsatisfactory. At the time there was a huge recession on with few jobs going, and I was forced to look round for other options. I actually wrote to Flight and asked for a job. The then deputy editor advised me to do a course in journalism which had just been set up, which is what I did.

I found the course useful not so much because it gave me a pretty good basic grounding in journalism, but mainly because it featured several work placements, which I was able to do at *Flight*. I wrote a few pieces and got my face known at the magazine.

When the course finished there were no jobs available on *Flight* so I went off and worked for an aviation newsletter. After a year or so the technical reporter at *Flight* moved to another job and I was in.

The great thing for me about working here has been the chance to ask people questions about something I'm genuinely interested in, and to combine it with my other passion, travel. After a couple of years, including a spell with our sister online news service, I was offered a job in Munich in Germany.

It was fantastic timing as the aviation industry in eastern Europe was just opening up and I got to report on it and see the region. From there I went to Singapore, which again was an extraordinary experience. I got to fly all over the Far East, visiting factories, meeting fascinating people and doing interviews, and to be honest I would have been happy to stay there a bit longer.

However, jobs like this don't come up very often – the last news editor stayed ten years – and so when I was offered it, I couldn't really say no.

Although I'm much more office-based now, I still go to the big air shows. In some ways I was getting a bit tired of living out of a suitcase, although I still get a thrill when I take my seat on a new plane for the first time.

1. Why did Andrew Doyle read Flight International when he was a child?

- A He wanted to become an airline pilot.
- B He was very interested in planes.

- C He dreamt of becoming a journalist on it.
- D His father worked in the travel business.

2. Why does Doyle say that he did not become an aeronautical engineer?

- A He did not get a good enough degree.
- B He had decided to try to move into journalism.
- C Engineering would give him little chance to travel.
- D There was a shortage of jobs in the field.

3. What did Doyle like about the journalism course he took?

- A It was a new course.
- B It gave him a good basic knowledge of the job.
- C It gave him the chance to make contacts at Flight.
- D It gave him work experience in several different places.

4. What was Doyle's first job at Flight?

- A aviation newsletter writer
- B technical reporter

- C staff interviewer
- D online news reporter

5. What does It refer to?

- A moving to Germany
- B working for the online agency

- C getting a job on Flight
- D the opening up for aviation in eastern Europe

| If you could have dinner with a famous person, who would it be? What would you talk about? | | | | | | | | |
|--|--|--|---|--|--|--|--|--|
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | • | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |